
SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION 
UNITED STATES NATIONAL MUSEUM 

WASHINGTON 25, D. C. 

November 6, 1961 

Mr. Oscar Monnig 
29 Chelsea Drive 
Fort Worth 15, Texas 

Dear Oscar: 

Possibly I will be going West around the 
17th of this month. If I can arrange to pass 
through Fort Worth on the week-end of the 18th 
or 19th, would you have some free time? If you 
are off tracking down a meteorite fall, I will 
understand. Would like to have you bring me 
up-to-date on the last of your hunts. 

Do not know the hour of my arrival in Fort 
Worth, but will let you know just as soon as I 
have it pinned down. If I get there at a reasonable 
hour of the day, I will check in at the Hotel Texas. 
Think that is where I stayed on my last visit. 

Cordially yours, 

E. P. Henderson 
Associate Curator 
Division of Mineralogy 

and Petrology 


